
 

 
 
 
 
 

24 March 2021 
 
 
Ms Amanda Fairbairn 
Policy Lawyer 
The Behavioural Unit 
Australian Securities and Investments Commission 
GPO Box 9827  
Brisbane, QLD 4001 
 
By email: remediation@asic.gov.au  

 

Dear Ms Fairbairn 

AFCA’s submission to ASIC Consultation Paper 335: Consumer remediation: 
Update to RG 256 – further information 

I refer to AFCA’s earlier submission to ASIC’s Consultation Paper 335: Consumer 
remediation: update to RG 256 and ASIC’s request for further information seeking 
specific examples underpinning AFCA’s submission.   

In our systemic issues function, AFCA staff engage extensively with financial firms 
when we are investigating conduct that may be potentially systemic.  

Our experience with financial firms as part of our engagement process is relatively 
varied.  Sometimes in this engagement, financial firms will immediately understand 
our position and discussions will focus on the scope of impacted customers and 
approach to remediation.  However, we also have situations where the financial firm 
will take a narrow stance in relation to its obligations and refuses to remediate and 
this position does not change.  Finally, there is the situation where a financial firm’s 
initial position might be to refuse to remediate, but as our investigation continues and 
we engage with the financial firm further about its overall obligations to put things 
right, it will ultimately accept responsibility to remediate customers.   

In relation to remediations extending further than seven years, AFCA considered 
matters involving open review programs, including with CBA and Macquarie.  These 
financial firms engaged with AFCA and agreed to extend time frames and 
compensation limits in excess of our Rules, in order to ensure customers impacted 
had opportunity for redress. 


















